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Docket Number Applicant CC 
DIST. 

STAFF 
REC. 

GCPC 
REC. 

P&D 
REC. COUNCIL ACTION 

 CZ-2022-106 

Eric Dean Jackson of RealtyLink, 
LLC for SC Greenville Garlington, 
LLC and FIP Master Funding VII, 
LLC 
225 Entertainment Blvd., 
Entertainment Blvd., Garlington 
Rd., 315 Tanner Price Way, 
Tanner Price Way, 204 Clifton 
Ct., Clifton Ct., and Honbarrier 
Dr., Greenville, SC 29615 
0533020105500, 
0533040100726, 
0533040100728, 
0533040100724, 
0533040100725, and portion of 
0533040100700 
PD, Planned Development 
District to PD-MC Planned 
Development District- Major 
Change 

21 Approval Approval 
11-16-22 

Approval 
12-5-22  

Public 
Comments 

Some of the general comments made by Speakers at the Public Hearing on 
November 14th, 2022 were: 
Speakers For:  

1) Applicant  
• The reason for the Major Change is to increase the signage allowed 

for the PD 
• Was unaware that the signage stated in the previous Statement of 

Intent was as low as it is 
 
Speakers Against:  
None 
List of meetings with staff: 9-21-22 

Petition/Letter 
For:   
None 
 
Against:    
None 

Staff Report Below are the facts pertaining to this docket: 
• The subject parcel is 20.5 acres 
• The subject property is part of the Plan Greenville County Comprehensive Plan, where it is 

designated as Mixed Employment Center, Suburban Mixed Use, and Floodplain. The subject 
property is part of the Dublin Road Area Community Plan, where it is designated as Service 
and Low Density Residential. 

• Garlington Road is a two to three-lane State-maintained collector road and the parcels have 
approximately 250 feet of road frontage. Honbarrier Drive is a two-lane State-maintained 
local road and the parcels have approximately 306 feet of frontage. Entertainment Boulevard 
is a two-lane private drive and the parcels have approximately 900 feet of frontage. The 
parcels are approximately 0.20 miles southwest of the intersection of Garlington Road and 
Pelham Road.  The site is currently not located along a bus route. There are sidewalks in the 
area. 

• Floodplain is present on portions of the site. There are no known historic or cultural 
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resources on the site. There are no schools located within one mile of the site. 

• The applicant is proposing changes to the Statement of Intent for signage. No changes to the 
uses or other architectural details are proposed. 
 

PROJECT INFORMATION: 
The applicant is proposing changes to the Statement of Intent for signage. No changes to the uses or 
other architectural details are proposed.  

SIGNAGE: 
The applicant states that each building will be restricted to three exterior building signs. Additionally, 
the square footage for total signage of each side shall not exceed 8% of the associated elevation or 
side’s total square footage. Lastly, no individual sign shall exceed 350 square feet. 

CONCLUSION and RECOMMENDATION: 
The subject parcels, zoned PD, Planned Development District are located along Garlington Road, a 
two to three-lane State-maintained collector road; Honbarrier Drive, a two-lane State-maintained 
local road; and Entertainment Boulevard, a two-lane private drive. Staff is of the opinion that the 
requested zoning to PD-MC, Planned Development Major Change, to revise the Statement of Intent 
allowing additional signage is appropriate.  

Based on these reasons, Staff recommends approval of the requested rezoning to PD-MC, Planned 
Development District Major Change. 
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